










 

      December 20, 2019 

       “For unto us a child is born, unto us a son is given; and the government shall 
be upon his shoulder: and his name shall be called Wonderful, Counsellor, Mighty God, 
Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace”. Isaiah 9:6 

 
THIS TIME LAST YEAR – We were in Fiji replacing missionary 

Paul Daku and family while they were on 

furlough.  We were there until March 15
th

 of this 

year. We really enjoyed meeting the Fiji people 

and ministering to the congregation of Harvest 

Baptist Church.  Mila was well loved by the 

children, especially the assistant pastor’s 

daughter.  While there we took a speed boat up 

river and got immersed in the culture of the Fijians.  Seeing life in the village gave 

me a greater appreciation for life in the USA.  

OUR MINISTRY IN JULY BROUGHT US TO BALTIMORE – For 3 weeks we worked on the 

Child Evangelism Headquarters building and grounds.  Our group 

works seven hours a day, four days a week.  The 

ladies work equally and were painting and 

landscaping while us men did the construction 

jobs.  I was picked to do the power washing and 

trimming of the over grown bushes.  During our 

stay we worked with two other sweet couples as 

seen in the picture with us all wearing blue shirts. 

AUGUST, WHAT A CHANGE – We drove to New Durham, NH to work at Maranatha 

Ministries Family Camp.  We were truly in a camp ground for the camp was situated in the 

forest. We welcomed the temperate climate. As in the last work station, the ladies were 

involved in painting and staining while the men were constructing and repairing.  I had the 

best job, going through out the camp repairing the street lights and making sure they were 

truly perpendicular.  Many of the light poles had to be shimmed to straighten them. 

PRAYER REQUEST – During this Christmas season we are blessed to have many of you 

praying for us and supporting us financially while we serve the Lord in the U.S.A. or the 

other side of the world.   In a few days we will drive to Greer, SC to spend Christmas with our son and 

family. We covet your prayers for safe traveling mercy. Also, please pray for my Mom’s salvation, now 

94, who has recently started reading the Bible.   

In His Service, 

Ed & Mila Vailliencourt 







 

 

FIJI - We arrived in Fiji on December 5th.  Boy were we in for a shock.  Prior to leaving home, everyone 

was teasing us about suffering in Fiji!  What they meant was that we were going to a Paradise and that 

we would be enjoying life in this paradise.   Fiji is a paradise provided you are staying at a 4 or 5 star 

resort.  Otherwise, it is just another tropical island in a 3rd world nation.  I believe the Philippines was 

more modern in 1981, when we first arrived there than what Fiji is now.  We do thank the Lord for an 

A/C in the bedroom in the missionary house where we are staying. The daily temperature is in the high 

80s with a humidity 85-90%.  The end result…suffering the heat in Fiji! 

ANSWERED PRAYERS – I asked for your prayers for the healing of my foot, suffering from Planters 

fasciitis.  Just days before our flight my foot stopped hurting.  Since being here it has gotten better. 

Thank you for your prayers.  

THE MINISTRY – The church we are ministering in is small and the congregation is made up of Fijians 

and Indians.  The Fijians are the friendliest people in the world.  It is a joy going out to the market and 

handing out tracts. They eagerly take them and often start reading immediately. Transportation is 

difficult and most people do not own a vehicle. Consequently, the assistant pastor must go out with the 

church van and pick up most of the people for church.  Only two families drive in with their vehicle. 

PASTOR’S CAMP – On Jan. 24-26 we had a 3-day pastor and family camp meeting.  It was a neat time in 

which Mila and I were able to meet different local pastors and one American missionary.  The camp was 

organized by the father and brother of Missionary Paul Daku Jr., whom we are replacing.  I was chosen 

to be the quest speaker. 

PRAYER REQUEST – Each week we hand out hundreds of gospel tracts and invite people to church.  Last 

Sunday our assistant pastor brought a neighbor family to church for the first time.  That morning I 

taught on “Repentance” in Sunday School and then preached on “Regeneration” from John 3:3. The 

mother of the family came forward and Mila had to joy of leading her to Christ. Pray for the salvation of 

souls and for safe travelling mercy as we fly back to the states on March 16. 

Ed & Mila Vailliencourt 



 

The Vailliencourts - Ed & Mila 

Address: B.I.M.I., P.O. Box 9, Harrison, TN 37341 – Phone 850-542-7409 
 pivail@live.com  

November 12, 2018 

 

Dear Prayer Partners, 

 

CHAPLAIN CALL - When I am called by the hospital for the need of a chaplain visit, I never 

know what conditions I will face. I always pray before leaving the house that the Lord will give 

me wisdom and the words to say as I face the situation.  On a recent call I was directed to the 

room where the family were waiting.  Their mother who was just recovering from surgery and 

was about to be released, had a heart attack and died.  I waited several hours with the siblings 

until their sister arrived.  It gave me a chance to witness to them and to encourage them in the 

Lord.  Often I find that the relatives of the deceased profess to know the Lord but when asked 

what church they attend, I find them giving excuses for not attending anywhere. 

 

PLANTAR FASCIITIS - You might respond, what is that? It is an inflammation of the foot, 

primarily of the heel and it makes walking very painful. Mine started on my right foot around the 

end of September.  I was going to consult my doctor in October at the VA, but unfortunately she 

retired and I have been without a doctor ever sense. Fortunately I have gotten good advice from 

people who have experienced this medical problem and I am at the healing stage now. 

 

FIJI MISSION - In just a few weeks we will fly out to the island of Fiji.  We will be taking over 

the ministry of a furloughing BIMI missionary for three and a half months.  Our departure date is 

on Dec. 3 and return to the states on Mar. 16, 2019, the Lord willing.  During that time we may 

not be able to send out letters by mail since the missionaries' printer went out of commission.  

You will receive letters via e-mail, so I sure hope I have your correct e-mail address.  If not, 

please update me at "edwardvailliencourt@yahoo.com".  My pivail@live.com has been hacked; I 

am not sure I will be using it in the future.  We covet your continued prayers and support of this 

ministry. 

 

In His Service, 

Ed & Mila 



 

The Vailliencourts - Ed & Mila 

Address: B.I.M.I., P.O. Box 9, Harrison, TN 37341 – Phone 850-542-7409 
 pivail@live.com  

June 2, 2018 

 

Dear Prayer Partners, 

 

WHITE LAKE CHRISTIAN CAMP - We arrived in White Lake, NC on March 2 to work on 

several buildings, making them camp worthy. Our first job involved redirecting the sewer lines 

in the lot since three building had been removed.  While the ladies prepared and painted the 

inside of two buildings, I was breaking up cement, re-cementing the same area, building new 

stairs for the back door, then lastly, patching and sanding cracks in the walls and ceiling of a 

third building.   

HARVEST TIME BIBLE CAMP - We arrived at this camp NW of Shelby, NC on April 6th. 

At both camps we worked with two other couples. The men built 3 sets of bunk beds, 2 single 

beds, and 2 cabinets for a staff house.  Meanwhile the ladies were making new curtains for the 

cabins. Our last project was the pool. We power washed the entire pool and surrounding area, 

afterwards painting it.  As we departed we were pleased that our labors enabled the camp to be 

that much more prepared to start operations this summer season. Thank you for your prayers and 

support which has enabled us to continue in the service of the Lord, especially in this kind of 

ministry. 



 

The Vailliencourts - Ed & Mila 

Address: B.I.M.I., P.O. Box 9, Harrison, TN 37341 – Phone 850-542-7409 
 pivail@live.com  

 

February 27, 2018 

 

Dear Prayer Partners, 

 

In just a few days we will be hooking up our RV and travelling to White Lake, NC.  We will 

be working at White Lake Christian Camp for three weeks.  At this point I am not sure just 

what we will be doing, but I am sure it will be challenging. Then on April 6th. we begin work 

in Shelby, NC at Harvest Time Bible Camp.  All of the camp works are standard three weeks.  

We do covet your prayers for travelling safety as well as safety on the job sight. 

 

We have a two week break between the two camps so we will bring our RV to Shelby, NC, 

where we will spend the night. The next day we will leave for Pensacola where we will meet 

up with our daughter and her family as they come down for Spring Break.  We are looking 

forward to some precious time with our family. 

 

The other night I had a call from one of our missionaries in Saudi Arabia, sent out from 

Trinity Baptist Church in Legazpi City, Philippines  He is an engineer working in Saudi 

Arabia.  While working in his profession, he is also pastoring an underground church.  He 

also is in his third year of conducting a Bible Institute for his members.  After discussing 

some of the problems he is facing in the ministry, he shared with me that they now have three 

outreaches in different parts of the country, one as far as 200 miles.  I share this with you as a 

blessing.  You have supported us these many years and you are now reaping souls in an Arab 

country.  Please pray for his ministry.  I cannot release his name since he is ministering in an 

underground church.  The Lord knows who you are praying for. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Ed & Mila Vailliencourt 

  



 

The Vailliencourts - Ed & Mila 

Address: P.O. Box 9 Chattanooga, TN 37341 – Phone 850-542-7409   
 pivail@live.com 

 

 

December 2017 
 

Dear Prayer Partners, 
 

For unto you is born this day in the city of David a Saviour, which is Christ the Lord.   
                                                                                                                                           Luke 2:11 
 

October and November was a busy time for us.  We spent two and a half weeks working at 

a Christian Camp in Polk City, Camp Gilead.  We never really know what sort of work we 

will be doing until we get there, but we are always ready to help out.  The resent hurricane 

that hit their area destroyed part of their floating dock.  Portions of it had to be removed 

and destroyed while other portions were put back on floaters so that they could be used. 

While lying on the dock and reaching out so that I could get my mask under water to see 

the support polls, I heard a pop and sudden pain on the left side of my chest.  I thought for 

sure I had either cracked or broken a rib.  It turned out it was only bruised.  It took a good 

three weeks before I could sleep on my left side without pain.  We had a lot of work to do 

in their nature trails, removing poisonous weeds and vines and cutting up downed trees.  It 

gives us great satisfaction to know that we are a vital help to the camps in preparing them 

to reach young souls for the Lord. 

 

In just a few days we will be travelling north to spend Christmas with our daughter and 

her family.  We are excited to see in person our great grand-son, Roman.  He is Mikaela 

and Joel's son, born October 16, 2017.   

 

As a member of BIMI ARM, we answered a call for a missionary wanting a relief while 

they go on furlough.  We are committed to relieve Bro. Paul Daku Jr. from Dec. 1, 2018 to 

Mar. 15, 2019 on the island of Fiji.  You might be wondering where is Fiji.  It is in the 

south Pacific, north east of New Zealand.  We understand the need of long range planning 

since furloughing missionaries must line up meetings a year in advance.  I share this with 

you folks so that you can keep us in your prayers for us to maintain good health and 

financial support. 

 

During this Christmas Season and end of the year 2017, we wish to thank all of you who 

have had an active role in the financial support and prayers of our ministry.  May the Lord 

richly bless you all as we enter the New Year. 



 

The Vailliencourts - Ed & Mila 

Address: B.I.M.I., P.O. Box 9, Harrison, TN 37341 – Phone 850-542-7409 
 pivail@live.com  

October 2017 

 

Dear Prayer Partners,  

 

CAMP OZONE  - On Sept. 1 we departed for Camp Ozone in Ozone, TN, for our three week 

mission work under V.M.M.,  (Volunteer Mobile 

Missionaries). It is our joy to be active in serving the Lord 

and helping these 

camp sites reach souls 

throughout the year.  

Mila and Diane were 

busy sanding and 

refinishing camp signs.   

Bro. Lamar and I were 

very busy cutting the lumber to size, then nailing the siding onto the main 

work shop, afterwards on 

one of the cabins which you 

see in the background.  We 

also had work to do inside 

the cabin like finishing the 

ceiling molding and 

installing the bathroom 

doors.  I must confess, I am 

learning to do things I have 

never done in my life. I 

hung two bathroom doors, but I must confess, the second one came out 

much better. 

My thirteen years of experience as an aircraft mechanic in the Air Force 

has enabled me to be skillful with my hands.  I installed a choke cable on 

an old Ferguson diesel tractor, then I changed a thermostat in a Jeep for 

our camp leader. I did fail on getting a lawn mower to run well.   

We were able to purchase a 

2007 Silverado for pulling our 

home on wheels.  

Thank you for your continued 

support and prayers for 

making this ministry possible. 

In His Service, 

Ed & Mila 





 

The Vailliencourts - Ed & Mila 

Address: P.O. Box 9 Chattanooga, TN 37341 – Phone 850-542-7409   
 pivail@live.com 

 

 

Dear Prayer Partners,   

 

"And the angel answered and said unto her, The Holy 
Ghost shall come upon thee, and the power of the Highest 
shall overshadow thee: therefore also that holy thing 
which shall be born of thee shall be called the Son of God."  Luke 1:35 

 

Christmas is a time of giving, and with that thought I would like to give thanks to the 

Lord for a wonderful life.  Mila and I have been actively serving the Lord since our 

salvation in 1974.  We have now been in "full time" service as missionaries for thirty-

seven years. Although our service for the last six and a half years has been much 

different than the previous thirty years in the Philippines, nevertheless, we are still on 

the firing squad giving out the Gospel.  

 

We enjoy being active in the monthly Filipino group Bible study.  I am still serving as 

a volunteer chaplain at the Gulf Breeze Baptist Hospital, which gives me great 

opportunities for witnessing.  I often teach Sunday School in one of our classes at our 

church.  As they say, a preacher never retires, but keeps serving the Lord.  We are still 

praying that we might be used in relieving a missionary on the field for a short period 

of time.   

 

We recently had the occasion of celebrating our 48th. wedding anniversary.  While at 

our location we met a group of Filipinos from Kissimmee, FL, of whom we had 

breakfast together.  When I told them we were celebrating our 48th anniversary, Fred 

asked, "What is your secret?"  So many marriages end in divorce and it is rare to hear 

of long lasting marriages.  I viewed his question as a great opportunity to give our 

Lord the praise for what His has done in our lives.  My immediate answer was "Jesus".  

For the next thirty minutes I was able to give our testimony and witness to the group 

about a personal relationship with Jesus as our Saviour. 

  

During this Christmas Season and end of the year 2016, we wish to thank all of you who 

have had an active role in the financial support and prayers of our ministry in reaching 

Filipinos in North West Florida.  May the Lord richly bless you all as we enter 2017. 

 

In His Service, 

 

Ed & Mila 















 

The Vailliencourts - Ed & Mila 

Address: P.O. Box 9215 Chattanooga, TN 37412 – Phone 850-542-7409 
 pivail@live.com  

  

 

Dear Prayer Partners,  
 

MISSION TRIP - In just a few weeks we will be heading to the Philippines for a six week 

mission trip and returning on January 16th.  Our main church, Trinity Baptist Church in Legazpi 

City, has been without a pastor for over six months.  We will do our best to help the church find 

the right man for the position.  Lord Jesus Baptist Church in Tiwi suffered some major damage 

to the roof during the last typhoon that passed the area.  We have already sent them funds for the 

repairs as well as funds to help some of the very poor members to rebuild their houses that were 

also destroyed by the storm.  Please pray for our safety in travelling and for a productive time. 

ARM -  Assistance & Relief Missionaries - Through this ministries we are available for relief 

of missionaries that need someone to take their place while they go on furlough, whether it be for 

a short period or long period.  A missionary in South Africa is planning their furlough for 2015-

2016.  We have committed ourselves for relief for four months,  Dec. 1, 2015 - Mar. 31, 2016.  

Our ability to follow through with this relief can only be done provided our support remains 

constant.  That is where we need your support.  We also pray that the Ebola virus would not 

reach that area. 

BLESSINGS OF THE TRACT MINISTRY - Upon my birthday this past October I received 

these encouraging words from one of our church members in the Philippines: 

"Pastor, I have been dawdling the whole day to write my birthday message for you.... 

You, through ate Mila distributing tracts in Albay park back when I was in HS in the 80s, 

were instrumental in my getting saved and knowing Christ, our Saviour. Who would expect 

that many years later we will meet again in TBC, the same church that I first went to in HS, 

and that which you started, but I was so much older then and I already had a family of my 

own? 

I'd like to tell the whole world that I am so grateful you had been our pastor,.. my pastor. I had 

grown wiser spiritually and became a better person under your care and ate Mila's. 

Thank you for your confidence in me and for being very supportive. (Will I ever forget you 

had been by my side in the biggest crises of my life??) Most importantly, thank you for being 

my friend. Thank you for everything. 

I love you in the Lord. May the Lord bless you more and my warm regards to ate Mila! 

Happy "nth" birthday Pastor Edward Vailliencourt !!"  

Many folks think handing out tracts is a waste of time.  Not so.  Mila got saved through a tract 

that I picked up at work and brought home.  Only in heaven will we really know souls that were 

saved and receive the rewards for all the tracts we have distributed.  Thank you for your faithful 

prayers and support of our ministry. 

In His Service, 

Ed & Mila 
 

https://www.facebook.com/edward.vailliencourt







